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September 24, 2003

To: Switchgear Committee Chair

Re: ERP Subcommittee Meeting Minutes, Portland, OR

ERP Subcommittee has met on Wednesday, 9/24 at 12 noon with 9 members and 1 guest present. The meeting agenda and the action items taken included the following:

1. Privacy of Mailing Lists on the Switchgear Committee Web – only two small modifications of the mailing list info have been requested from the members. No problem otherwise. The privacy statement is posted with each mailing list so the members are informed about their option of requesting to be removed.

2. IEEE Virtual “Power and Energy” Community- feedback - Marcel Fortin  (his WG - IEEE1247) has reported that the Virtual Community on the Web is too big and too complex for the focused WGs like ours to be practical. Uploading files is difficult and flood of e-mail from the community is troubling. Other members reported similar feedback-concerns.  Although we see the value of the Virtual Community this is not the preferred vehicle for our WGs to work on standards development in Switchgear.

3. Awards for 2002 – PES Price Paper has been awarded to the Switchgear paper “Three –phase short circuit testing of HVCB using synthetic circuits”- D. Dufournet, G. Montillet. No nominations for fellows have been processed. The Certificate of Appreciation for Ginger Kamber, ex S&C has been presented.
4. Technical papers and publications - only 2 papers have been presented at the IEEE PES meeting in Toronto. Several switchgear-related papers have been presented at the Poster session at IEEE T&D Show in Dallas.
5. Frank Muench will work on preparing a Panel Presentation/Tutorial on the C37.48.1 Application Guide to Current Limiting Fuses for the next technical program in the Spring 2004.
6. Switchgear will be preparing a Summary/Review article. The deadline for this is October 15th. Jeff Nelson is in charge of coordination and final write up. The proposal is to have one short paragraph from each of the Subcommittees and one, two short paragraphs about the overall committee, its mission, technical programs, standards, meetings,
7. Switchgear Committee Archive of Minutes – new summary table has been prepared and posted on the web to help located the archive minutes. Feedback from this new table format has been very positive. This format will continue. A document has been added to the Archive minutes Web page to explain what format and what the file name conventions are for the Minutes documents. Files and Minutes that do not comply with these guidelines will not be posted on the Web page. Improvement is needed in terms of timeliness of submitting the Minutes to the Secretary. The rule is that the Minutes should be submitted to the Secretary within 2 weeks after the meeting.
8. Next round of awards is due November 1, 2003. All members are encouraged to look at their WGs and Subcommittees and see if we can make potential nominations. Info on various Awards and Prizes is available on the Switchgear Committee Web page as well as PES and IEEE Web pages.
9. ADSCOM was approached with a proposal to create a TF on Partial Discharge measurements in Distribution Equipment. This follows the recent standard requirements that all C37.60, C37.63, C37.74 equipment be measured for pD but no specific guidelines (besides IEEE 1291) exist to ensure repeatability and consistency of the data collected. The proposal was e-mailed to ADSCOM members: Jeff Nelson and Alec Monroe.
10. Gordon Perkins requested to be removed from the ERP as a member and Chair of WG on Individual Awards. Volunteer is needed to take over Gordon’s responsibility.

Respectfully submitted

Mietek Glinkowski

Chair of Education, Recognition, and Publication Subcommittee.
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